Sabin LUTC Minutes
February 12, 2021
7:00 pm
By videoconference

In attendance:
Rachel Lee
Maria Hein
Kirke Wolfe
Asher Atkinson

1. Rachel reports that based on her discussions with Dean Gisvold, there will not be an opportunity to comment in support of the Irvington NA complaint anytime soon, but the Sabin Community Association could submit its own complaint.  Rachel reports that the Landmarks Commission decision specified no field changes and approved a window detail that shows Marvin Ultra clad wood windows, with the lower sash recessed by 4 inches.  There is discussion that the windows are Milgard, likely vinyl; the lower sash appears to be inset by only approximately 1 ¾ inch, and that the height of the sash profile is approximately 2 ¼ rather than the 3 ¼ shown on the approved window detail.  Maria reports that during the approval process for the duplex, there was considerable focus on the details of the windows and that the Marvin windows were a specific point that was persuasive at least one person.  There is consensus that the Sabin LUTC objects to the developer’s disregard for the process and to making changes that alter the appearance of the windows.  Maria moves that Rachel submit a complaint to the City regarding the use of the wrong windows, installing them with reduced recessing, and the change to the profile dimensions.  Asher seconds.  Motion passes unanimously, with no abstentions.       
